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Advocating for Victims of Domestic Violence

Every year, more than 2,000 people 
affected by domestic violence 
turn to Equinox for help. Equinox 
provides Albany County’s most 
comprehensive domestic violence (DV) 
services, including court advocacy, 
safety planning, counseling, case 
management, and the county’s only 
emergency shelter for victims and their 
children. 

Leaving an abuser is often a frightening, 
complicated and dangerous process. 
Abusers can be accomplished 
manipulators, threatening to withhold 
access to children, to money, and 
to family and friends. The daunting 
prospect of navigating the legal system 
is one of the many obstacles that may 
prevent a DV victim from obtaining 
legal protections or from leaving.

A team of Equinox Advocates is 
there to help overcome that obstacle. 
Advocates are not lawyers, but they 
are a knowledgeable and valued part 
of the legal system who work solely on 

behalf of DV victims and their children. 
They help victims understand the steps 
of legal actions and what to expect. 
Their supportive guidance helps make 
the process less intimidating, and helps 
reassure victims that they will not have 
to go through it alone.

Advocates are nonjudgmental and 
work to build trusting relationships 
with clients. They listen to the 
experiences and circumstances that led 
the individual to seek help, and offer 
options and support. Do they need to 
petition for an order of protection? Do 
they need to file for child custody, or 
for spousal and child support? Do they 
need other services, such as counseling 
or emergency shelter?

If the abuse hasn’t been reported 
yet, the Advocate can accompany a 
victim to the police department. In 
Family Court, they will be a reassuring 
presence, seated directly behind the
victim during their hearings. They are 
well-known at the Albany County Family
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Court and to Judge Richard Rivera who 
hears DV cases. If a case goes to criminal 
court, unless the victim has to testify, the 
Advocate can go to court for them, sparing 
victims the experience of facing their 
abuser in court. “If they do need to testify, 
we tell them ‘I’ll be there, just look at me 
while you’re talking–don’t look at them,’” 
said Advocate Brianna Wiederhold.
 
Advocates work out of multiple locations. 
They can be found in Albany Family Court, 
in several of the criminal courts throughout 
the county (Albany, Watervliet, Bethlehem, 
Colonie, and Cohoes), and they are able 
to advocate in any town court in Albany 
County. To be most accessible, they also 
have offices at Equinox’s location at 102 
Hackett Blvd., and at the Equinox DV 
satellite office on Washington Avenue. 

Victims learn about Advocates in several 
ways: from the Equinox DV hotline, the 
Family Court Clerk, or law enforcement. 
Equinox has a strong relationship with 
the Albany Police Department and the 
county criminal justice system. When police 
throughout the county respond to DV 
incidents, they will often send the report 
to Equinox Advocates so that they can 
proactively reach out to the victim. 

(Continued on Page 3)
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Equinox Advocates, from left to right: Karen Harmon, Jordan Vanina, Danielle Schepisi, Morgan 
Winters, Jenna Hoefer, and Brianna Wiederhold.

Equinox Community Snapshots

A great start to the school year, thanks to CAP COM 
CAP COM Federal Credit Union has again generously donated backpacks 

filled with school supplies for Equinox youth. This annual gift helps ensure 

that youth from the Youth Outreach Center (YOC) and the Transitional Living 

Program head back to school with the necessary tools.  Pictured, left to right: 

Tim Ortwein and Jim Gordon from CAP COM, and YOC staff members Andrei 

Davis and LaDelma Garcia.

For her birthday, she gave a gift to Equinox!
Thank you to Cathryn Jones, who shares a birthday, May 25, with “Towel 

Day.” In recognition of both special events, she donated 42 towels and 18 

washcloths to the Equinox Domestic Violence Shelter. Cathryn, far left, is 

pictured with her generous donation and Rachael Carey, Equinox Annual 

Giving & Events Coordinator. (Towel Day is a fan tribute to author Douglas 

Adams, creator of The Hitchhikers Guide to the Galaxy.) 

A bright healthy smile from 
GlaxoSmithKline 
GlaxoSmithKline employees donated 

176 tubes of the company’s Sensodyne 

ProNamel toothpaste for Equinox youth 

and residents at the Domestic Violence 

Shelter. Thank you, GSK! Pictured is 

Ody Jiminez from GSK and Christina 

Rajotte, Director of Development and 

Community Relations.

Albany Gay Men’s Chorus puts a song in our hearts
Thank you to the Albany Gay Men’s Chorus for donating a portion of the 

proceeds from their wonderful 10th anniversary concert to Equinox Youth 

Services. They also dedicated their beautiful performance of “You Will Be 

Found” to Equinox and those we serve.

Sending a big thank you hug! 
Many thanks to HUGS USA for its generous 

donation of socks, undergarments and 

hats. These essential items are much 

appreciated by Equinox clients. Pictured, 

left to right, Development Director 

Christina Rajotte, brothers Anthony 

Cavaleri (HUGS founder) and Frank 

Cavaleri, and Rachael Carey, Annual Giving 

& Events Coordinator.

YOC “Chalk Up” Central Ave 
Teens from the Youth Outreach Center 

“Chalked Up” Central Avenue to help 

raise awareness about Mental Health 

during May. Pictured, young artists 

creating positive messages outside the 

YOC and down the avenue.

STAY CONNECTED!
Visit us at equinoxinc.org and  

at facebook.com/EquinoxAlbany.  
Or visit us in person. Call (518) 434-6135, ext. 5366 to            

schedule a tour. We’d love to see you!

Donate online 
www.equinoxinc.org

FOLLOW US ON FACEBOOK
at facebook.com/EquinoxAlbany

Getting to Know You!
Equinox is delighted to welcome our new CEO John Henley. See page 2 to learn more about Mr. Henley and his experience.

 As he gets to know Equinox better, it seemed like a good time to reach out and get to 
know our supporters better. We hope you will take two or three minutes to respond to our very brief survey at 
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/EquinoxFriends. It’s important to let us to know what’s most important to you. 

Many thanks, as always, for your support of Equinox and those we serve.

Equinox and Equinox Real Estate Development Companies–
two Capital Region leaders sharing a great name–are 
pleased once again to present this event, along with all our 
generous sponsors.

Featuring cool jazz by the Melissa Sgambelluri 
Trio • Hors d’oeuvres, chef stations & desserts by 
Mazzone Hospitality • Seasonal beverage tastings 
from Brown’s Brewing Company, Albany Distilling 
Company and Altamont Winery • Cash bar • Gift 
card pull ($20 per pull) • Raffle with great prizes ($50 
per ticket; 3 for $100).

For more information, contact Rachael Carey 
at 518.434.6135, x5302, or rcarey@equinoxinc.org
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Equinox Welcomes John Henley as New CEO

Dear Friends,

After completing a national search, the Equinox Board 
of Directors is pleased to announce the appointment of 
John Henley as the Chief Executive Officer of Equinox, 
effective September 1. Mr. Henley has been serving 

as interim CEO since July 1, following the departure of Dorothy Cucinelli who 
stepped down after six years to become the CEO of the Capital Behavioral 
Health Network. We are grateful to Dorothy for all she accomplished on behalf 
of Equinox, and look forward to working with her in her new capacity.

John comes to Equinox with decades of experience and expertise leading similar 
organizations. He was most recently CEO of Northern Rivers Family of Services, 
retiring in 2016. Prior to that, he was Executive Director of both Elmcrest 
Children’s Center in Syracuse and Cayuga Home for Children in Auburn.

John not only has extensive experience meeting the needs of children and 
families, but also the business acumen necessary to successfully lead Equinox 
into the future. 

With John at the helm, partnering with our dedicated staff and board, the 
important and challenging work of serving our community has seamlessly 
continued. That has recently included being a prominent voice through various 
advocacy efforts during National Recovery Month (September) and National 
Domestic Violence Awareness Month (October).

Our Development Department is very busy getting ready for the fall season. The 
ThanksGathering Celebration fundraiser will be held on Thursday, October 25th 
at the Albany Capital Center. We hope you will join us for this festive evening, 
which benefits all of Equinox’s programs–and marks the unofficial countdown to 
our 49th Annual Thanksgiving Community Dinner!

As always, thank you for supporting Equinox and those we serve. Thousands of 
Capital Region residents–just like those whose stories appear in this newsletter–
rely on Equinox services every day, and we could not meet their needs without 
you. We are truly fortunate to live in such a caring and generous community!

Best wishes,

Terri Crowley, Chair

Terri B. Crowley, Chair
Linda MacFarlane, Vice Chair
Mark R. Holtzman, Treasurer
Rose J. Jackson, Secretary

Because you share our commitment to helping 
our neighbors in difficult circumstances, you 
can help make sure that the essential work of 
Equinox continues for future generations. A 
simple written statement in your will or living 
trust, such as “I give, devise and bequest 
Equinox, Inc.” will leave a lasting legacy that 
reflects your values.

It’s easy and affordable to arrange (or modify 
if needed), and will not change your current 
lifestyle or family’s security. Talk to your financial 
advisor or estate attorney, and find out how this 
can work best for you and for those who will 
benefit from your generosity.

Contact Christina Rajotte, Equinox Development 
Director, at 518.434.6135, x5366 or 
crajotte@equinoxinc.org to discuss your wishes, 
or for any additional information that may be 
helpful to you.
 
Thank you for your thoughtful consideration of a 
life-changing gift!

P.S. If you have already included Equinox in your will, 
please let us know–we would like to thank you and 
recognize you for your legacy gift!

Decide Today to Keep the Good Going
Is Equinox in your will?

Board of Directors
Marvin Freedman
George R. Hearst, III
Norman I. Massry
John J. Nigro
Kevin O’Connor     
Jeffrey Stone                  

Scott Fein, Counsel to the Board
John Henley, CEO

Advisory Council

Steve Baboulis, Past Chair
Carm Basile
Lorraine D’Aleo
Dennis First

M. Sherry Gold
Gary C. Holle 
Dennis McDonald 
David Meyers
Jill Parsons
Marilyn Pendergast
Elliott Rosen
Lauri Rosmarin-Plattner
Elmer E. Streeter

Message from the 
Board Chair

“We can’t think of a better way to 
pay it forward” 

My husband and I have made a bequest to 
Equinox because we wanted to leave a legacy 
of good works behind when our journey on 
this earth is done.  

And I know about all the good works at 
Equinox because I am a committed volunteer 
and supporter, and I currently serve on their 
Development Committee.

We believe in the important work that Equinox 
does to help so many in need, addressing 
issues like domestic violence, alcohol and drug 
addiction, mental illness, homelessness and 
more. We have been blessed with so much to 
be grateful for in this life, and we can’t think 
of a better way to “pay it forward” than to 
give generously to an organization like Equinox 
that touches so many lives in our community.  

		  — Jen & Jerry

“After serving as Interim CEO, I am honored and pleased 
to be officially appointed as the CEO of Equinox,” said Mr. 
Henley. “During my interim tenure, I had an opportunity to 
get to know the talented staff and learn more about the 
broad scope of essential programs and services. I embrace 
Equinox’s mission and feel privileged to lead this agency in an 
exciting time of transition and transformation as we continue 
to respond to the ever-changing needs of our community.”

When I walked into Albany County Family Court 
in October 2017, I felt broken, defeated and 
mostly ashamed and embarrassed. I saw a sign 
for Equinox Domestic Violence Advocates and 
felt compelled to walk in. I didn’t know where 
to begin but I knew that I no longer wanted to 
be a victim. 

The Advocates were extremely delicate while 
working with me as I maneuvered through 
the overwhelming amount of paperwork. 
They gave me great resources including 
connecting me with counselors and DV 
meeting groups. Their presence was 
appreciated, and became expected 
because they were always there when I 
needed them. 

It’s a comforting feeling when I would
sit in the courtroom uneasy and anxious just to look over 
my shoulder and see an Advocate smiling back at me, 
letting me know everything would work out. I was able 

to build up my confidence as I navigated through 
the Family Court system and other legal challenges 
because Equinox Advocates were there, from start 
to finish. 

I have built up so much strength and courage and 
I’m forever thankful to Equinox for your sincere 
level of compassion for women. I look forward 
to giving back to an amazing agency for all that 

you’ve done and continue to do for me, starting 
with referring other women who’ve experienced 

similar circumstances.

Thank you again for being who you are and 
doing what you do for the community.

October is Domestic Violence Awareness Month. 
Equinox is out in the community and online working to raise awareness 
about the prevalence of domestic violence and where to get help. 
Visit us at www.equinoxinc.org and 
facebook.com/EquinoxAlbany. 
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It Takes a Community
Like all of Equinox’s programs, our Domestic 

Violence Services are strengthened and enriched 
by our community partnerships. Since 1995, 

Equinox has been fortunate to have The Legal 
Project as a close ally and frequent partner, 

enhancing legal services at Albany County Family 
Court and working with Advocates. Legal Project 
attorneys frequently provide technical assistance 

to Equinox staff and work on cases together.

Equinox also partners with the Hudson Mohawk 
Humane Society in the Safe Haven program, 

which places pets of DV victims at undisclosed 
foster care locations. It is not uncommon for a 

person to stay with an abuser because they fear 
for the welfare of a beloved pet. Safe Haven 

helps eliminate this barrier that may prevent an 
abuse victim from seeking their own safety.

“Equinox Advocates were there, from start to finish”
A domestic violence client describes her experience

Advocating (continued from page 1)

Advocates are as skilled in responding to emergency situations–such as helping a victim in need of an immediate 
“stay away”–as they are in providing patient and ongoing support and guidance. Advocates know that, more often 
than not, it takes several attempts before a victim of domestic violence ultimately leaves an abuser. That is why 
Advocates make sure that their clients know that their door is always open.

If you or someone you know would like to speak with an Advocate, they can be reached at:
Family Court:  (518) 694-3600 or the Equinox DV Hotline: (518) 432-7865

Hello, my name is Daniel, and I have 
a mental illness–bipolar depression. I 
would like to explain to you how this 
illness came into my life. It started 
when I was a child. I was physically 
abused by my father and was also 
sexually molested. I was so hurt by it 
that I didn’t tell anyone. By suppressing 
all of this, I didn’t realize that I was 
angry and depressed. I was very angry 
as a child. I grew up in the system 
of welfare, foster homes, and group 
homes for troubled boys. I used alcohol 
and crack cocaine to numb the feelings 
of sadness, hurt, pain, and depression. 
I didn’t know who to talk to about it at 
that time, and I was in and out of jail.

I realized that I had a mental illness in 
1990. The doctors gave me medication, 
but I was very much rebellious to the 
treatment. I didn’t want to accept that 
I had a mental illness, and that it was 
okay. So I continued to use alcohol 
and drugs, and continued to be in and 
out of prison as a result of not giving 
myself a chance. I have been in a lot of 
halfway houses for alcohol and drugs, 
hospitals and residences for mental 
illness. 

I found out that I have a medical issue 
in 2008 when I was in prison, and I 
tried to kill myself. I didn’t know how 
to deal with it. I couldn’t speak with 
anyone except the mental health 
counselor. I feel badly now for hurting 

my family, especially my mother, 
putting her through all of that mess.

I was last in prison for a parole 
violation after failing a drug test–I was 
using alcohol and crack cocaine again. 
So, while I was incarcerated I attended 
a drug program. But this time I began 
looking at my innermost self–my heart, 
mind, spirit, and soul. In other words, 
I did some soul searching. I began 
coming to PROS soon after I was 
released from prison in May 2017. 
 
PROS has impacted my life today when 
it comes to changing the way I live. 
The information that is given to me is 
uplifting. It allows me to look at myself 
and accept me for me. I love myself 
today. I am learning to deal with life on 
life’s terms, and it’s okay that I don’t 

know the answer. I can now reach out 
for help, and no longer suppress my 
feelings or emotions. I am a lot better 
today, because it’s all about working 
on myself. The information that I am 
given in classes, which I attend five 
days a week, I take home to review, 
and I keep it so I can continue to work 
on myself. 

My life goal today is to establish a 
strong foundation in handling my 
mental health and substance abuse 
issues. I am a Christian man. I would 
like to settle down and have a family–
to be a father. PROS has helped me 
along the path of my life goals. First 
and foremost, the daily classes I go 
to address my life goals. I take the 
five stages of change and apply it to 
my inner life, which helps me to see 
another day with hope, faith, love, 
acceptance, honesty, focus, a sober 
mind, an open mind, and humility. I am 
on my way.

If you are reading this and if you 
have a mental health or substance 
abuse issue, I am here to tell you that 
you are not alone. I am also here to 
tell you that you are so worth it. Be 
yourself, love yourself, trust yourself, 
bless yourself, value yourself, accept 
yourself, forgive yourself, express 
yourself, empower yourself, and 
remember the most important thing is 
that you are worth it. 

“I am here to tell you that you are not alone”
By Daniel, Equinox PROS participant

September was National Recovery Month and Equinox was proud to join prevention, treatment, and recovery programs 
around the country in reinforcing the message that prevention works, treatment is effective, and people can and do recover–

people like Daniel, a participant in the Equinox PROS program (Personalized Recovery Oriented Services). 

Daniel has struggled with mental illness and addiction most of his life. With the support of PROS, he has been sober for more 
than a year, and is working to maintain a positive outlook and achieve his goals.

 
We are grateful to Daniel for sharing his story, excerpted below, which he hopes can motivate 

even just one more person to reach out for the help they need.
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In addition to PROS, Equinox offers an outpatient mental health clinic, mental health residential facilities, and the substance abuse Counseling 
Center. Our Family Resources program provides information and support to those who have a family member or friend struggling with mental 
illness and/or addiction. For more information, contact Equinox at 518.435.9931 or go to www.equinoxinc.org.
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